Treasurers Report

2021 Spring General Meeting

In accordance with the Chester Golf Club By-Laws the following financial issues are to be addressed during the Spring General Meeting:

The 2020 Audited Financial Statements including the Balance Sheet, Operating Statement and Auditors Report are to be presented for examination and approval. To that end, the required statements are posted on the Chester Golf Club website making them available to all members.

The Appointment of Auditors will be presented as a New Business item. Our current auditors, Levy Casey Carter MacLean, Chartered Professional Accountants, will be recommended for the 2021 financial year.

It is my pleasure to confirm the creation of the Financial and Audit Committee. I would like to thank Shannon Lantz, Dianne Hatcher, Blair Armstrong, Will Nauss and Mike Webber for accepting invitations to serve. The committee will be directed by the Executive and Board of Directors to provide analysis and recommendations on Club financial issues as requested. The committee will add valuable insight, transparency and accountability to the financial decisions required to effectively manage the different operating departments of the Club.

The Treasurers Report is to serve as a general overview of the Club's finances. If you have specific questions, comments or concerns, please forward them directly to me using the executive@chestergolfclub.ca email address.

Thank you.

Andrew Ernst, Treasurer